



## COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

SUBCOMMITTEES:
HEALTH,
REPUBLICAN LEADER
COMMUNICATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY
CONSUMER PROTECTION
AND COMMERCE

## Congress of the United States

## House of Representatives

April 29, 2021

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Chair House Appropriations Committee H-307 The Capitol Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member House Appropriations Committee 1036 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for Washington County: "Improve U.S. 150 from KY 1872 to Mayfield Lane" in fiscal year 2022.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, located at 200 Mero Street, Frankfort, Kentucky, 40601.

The funding would be used for creating a safer roadway for travelers, but also an improved connection to interstate access for I-65 and the Bluegrass Parkway along with an immeasurable economic impact for the surrounding communities. This section of U.S. 150 does not meet the criteria for the 55-mph design speed due to no passing lanes, narrow shoulder widths, and multiple horizonal and vertical curves. Residents in this area greatly rely on U.S. 150 to commute to work and travel to health care facilities.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

BRETT GUTHRIE Member of Congress